
 
 

 

 

 

 

Prison facility project - In Senate Bill No. 2030, the Legislative 
Assembly provided an appropriation of $64 million, of which $19,465,804 is 
from the general fund and $44,534,196 is from the State Penitentiary land 
fund, to the Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation for completing the 
renovation and expansion project at the State Penitentiary. 

The department anticipates the project to be completed in five bid phases.
The first two bid phases for moving the warehouse and repairing the gymnasium
roof at the Penitentiary were issued in April 2010.  The bid phase for site 
preparation and utility work was issued in May 2010.  The bid phase for precast 
cells will be issued in June 2010, and the bid phase for new construction precast 
cell placement was issued in October 2010.  The department anticipates 
occupying the new facility by December 2012.  

 


